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CRJC continues its mission to preserve the visual and ecological integrity and working landscape of the 
Connecticut River Valley. With five local subcommittees and over 
100 volunteers, it is guiding the watershed’s growth by reviewing 
and commenting on hydro-electric dam relicensing, regulatory 
(development?) proposals, and initiatives on clean water and 
shoreland protection. 
  
CRJC continues to bring policy makers and the public to our 
meetings to keep them abreast of the issues facing the Connecticut 
River.   

During FY 18 CRJC convened meetings on NH and VT Regulations 
and Legislation; The Vermont Outdoor Recreation Economic 
Collaborative; and, a Cost Benefit Analysis of Joint State Clean 
Water Expenditures conducted by the Policy Research Shop at the 
Rockefeller Center at Dartmouth. CRJC continues to partner with the Connecticut River Conservancy 
on  analyses of studies, including critical erosion studies, which are central to FERC relicensing of three 
hydro-electric dams.  

There are currently openings on the Subcommittee in several communities. If you or someone in your 

community is interested in working with volunteers from area communities on river conservation 

issues or to serve on a local river subcommittee, please email us at contact@crjc.org.  

The current officers of the Joint Commissions are James McClammer, President (NH); Jennifer 
Griffin, Treasurer (NH); Steven Lembke, Vice President (VT); Christopher Campany, Secretary (VT). 
For a full list of Commissioners see the following website: http://www.crjc.org/about-
crjc/commissioners/.  
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